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Glendale Community College

Academic Affairs Committee Meeting

Wednesday, February 4, 2009
AD 217 - 2:00 P.M.
ADOPTED
MINUTES

Present:
Dawn Lindsay (Chairperson), Trudy Abram, Kristin Bruno, Sharon Combs, Jane Di Lucchio, Mike Dulay, Kathy Flynn, Kim Foong Chong, Sarkis Ghazarian, Jon Gold, Ron Harlan, Karen Holden-Ferkich, Kathy Holmes, Brenda Jones, John Leland, Dave Mack, Jenny McMahon, Dana Nartea, Gregory Perkins Jean Perry, Jewel Price, John Queen, Peggy Renner, Scott Rubke, Hasmik Sarkissian, Rory Schlueter, Linda Serra, ,Peter Stathis, Jeanette Stirdivant, Frankie Strong, Jan Swinton, Monette Tiernan, Pat Zayas
Absent: 
Shereen Allison, Reed Anderson, Cecilia Asku, Cynthia Dorroh, Javier Gago, Kindra Girard, Ovsanna Khachikian, Beno Manokian, Dana Marterella, Amir Nour, 


Rick Perez

Guest:
Alice Mecom
I.
Call to Order


The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m.

II.
Approval of Minutes

MSC (Queen/Flynn) to approve minutes of December 3, 2008 meeting with one minor correction. 
III.
Senate Report

John Queen reported the followings:

1. Motion on maximum Carnegie hours falls under standards for student preparation and success in the mutual Gains document which means this is shared between Academic Affairs & the Senate. The Senate recommends that the maximum average number of Carnegie hours per day for students be 15 hours, for both regular and intersession classes and for on-campus and study-away classes.  The average number of hours shall be based on all days from the first day of class to the last (i.e., including weekends and holidays.) This motion was amended by the Academic Affairs to 12 hours. MSC (Queen/Tiernan) to approve maximum average of 12 Carnegie hours per day. 1 nay. 

2. Decision was made to reorganize the accreditation self study into a multiple-writer document instead of a single-writer document.  The writers will be drawn from faculty and the administration.  Their drafts will be reviewed by teams for errors, omissions, and presentation.  The reviewers’ comments will then be incorporated into a second draft which will be taken to various bodies on campus (the standing committees, the Senates, town halls, etc.) for comment.  The final draft will be produced by the end of the spring semester.      
3. A report from the technical assistance team is expected by the end of February. 

4. Recent actions of the Senate: 

a. MSC Motion 2009-1:  The Senate establishes a joint task force with the Los Angeles City College Academic Senate re:  the LACC’s VanDeKamp campus 

b. MSC Motion 2008-72:  Campus Exec review of Board Agenda items:  The Senate requests that all Board of Trustees meeting agendas be first reviewed by the College Executive committee. 

· MSC Motion 2008-73:  Items for the monthly faculty meetings:  The Senate recommends that the Superintendent/President report items of general importance, e.g. items discussed at the fact vs. fiction forums, to the faculty at the monthly faculty meetings.
IV.
OLD BUSINESS
Strategic Master Plan
Peggy Renner discussed the prioritization of the strategic master plan’s goals and objectives related to the academic affairs. A survey will be prepared by Ed Karpp listing those objectives and will be sent to the group electronically for ranking. It was agreed that the 16 objectives be ranked from 1 to 16, and the highest priority objective should be given rank 1.  [The objectives were later changed to 18.]
SLOs

Alice Mecom discussed the importance of SLOs and assessment and their role in accreditation, program review, planning and budget allocation process. She said that she would develop a questionnaire that would define our overall campus experience regarding SLOs and assessment and would send it to the group electronically. She asked the group to encourage their faculty and staff to participate. She opened a discussion on the definition of a program. Dr. Lindsay asked John Queen to let the Senate review this issue and come up with a solution and bring the outcome to the March or April meeting.

V.
SUBCOMMITTEES
· Academic Calendar – No report.

· Baja California Field Studies. Ron Harlan reported that 18 students went to Baja for the Marine Mammals course in winter session. 

· Curriculum and Instruction 
Dave Mack reminded the chairs that the TBA hours of courses including time and location need to be indicated on the syllabus. 
· Foundational Skills – No Report.
· Graduation Requirements – No Report. 
· Scholars Program – No Report.  
· Study Abroad Program 
MSC (Harlan/Dulay) to approve minutes of November 20, 2008 meeting. The Academic Affairs Committee expressed some concerns on the structure of summer 2009 classes offered by the Study Abroad Program in Japan. This issue will be reviewed by the Study Abroad Committee and will be brought back to the next meeting. 
· Technology Mediated Instruction – No Report
VI.
NEW BUSINESS

FTEF for 2009-2020

Dr. Lindsay said that in order to allocate FTEF more fairly and equitably, it has been decided to develop a formula. Mike Dulay will chair an ad-hoc committee to develop the formula. Recommendations will be brought to the Academic Affairs meeting of April for consideration. She added that second session of summer 2009 won’t be cut, and allocation of FTEF for 2009 – 2010 will be based on 2006-2007. 
Accreditation

John Queen said that Roger Bowerman has stepped down from the accreditation chair position, and he has taken over the task. 
VII.
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

Recorded and transcribed by Hasmik Sarkissian















